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A number of distinct trends are simplifying many decisions for 
real estate market participants. However, 2019 was one of 
those years in which a bird’s eye view was not sufficient for a 
careful analysis of the market. Most property markets and 
many regions showed contrasting trends and fragmented de-
velopment.

Nevertheless, the decisions of the central banks created a 
clear picture in the investment market. The interest rate hikes 
originally forecast for 2019 were pushed back into the far dis-
tance. This resulted in sideways movement in yields across 
almost all sectors. Upon closer examination, however, inves-
tors’ willingness to pay differed more strongly in all sectors 
compared with the previous year. Against a background of 
increasing market risks and regulatory directives, stable cash 
flows and generating attractive, risk-adjusted yields will re-
main a challenge in 2020.

There was ostensibly good news in the residential market. 
The nationwide vacancy rate rose only marginally from 1.62% 
to 1.66%. But with wide variations in regional trends, there is 
no ‘all-clear’ on the horizon. In many agglomeration submar-
kets, rental apartment markets have fallen out of balance with 
vacancy rates of more than 2%, while core cities such as Zu-
rich, Zug, Geneva, Lausanne and Basel continue to exhibit a 
housing shortage with the exception of the luxury segment. 
These contrasting trends in the rental apartment market are 
likely to further intensify in 2020. Sale prices rose moderately 
overall in 2019 and this growth is likely to continue.

Availability in the office market increased by 5%, representing 
a reversal of the previous year’s trend. Significant differences 
across the individual submarkets could, however, be seen. In 
central prime locations, such as Zurich city centre, the office 
market shifted from a tenant’s market to a landlord’s market 
in 2019. The strong increase in demand for locations with 

excellent infrastructure led to a revival of the city submarket. 
Yet for the majority of the market, it remains the case that 
landlords will have to make significant concessions in order to 
achieve a successful letting.

My sincere thanks to the real estate investors and local inward 
investment experts who allowed us to interview them. 

I hope you will find the report insightful.

Best regards,
Yonas Mulugeta

EDITORIAL

Despite opposing trends in sub-markets, the real estate 
market is in a robust condition overall.

Yonas Mulugeta
CEO, Partner, Director
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ECONOMIC 
ENVIRONMENT

LEGAL 
CONDITIONS

CURRENT MARKET

The start of 2020 saw various legal regulations come into 
force that will impact the real estate market and its partici-
pants. These include the first package of measures for the 
Energy Strategy 2050, namely the total revision of the Liegen-
schaftskostenverordnung (property costs ordinance). This al-
lows new investment costs for energy-saving and environ-
mentally friendly measures, as well as demolition costs for a 
replacement new build, to be carried forward to the next 
two taxation periods in respect of federal tax provided that 
these cannot be fully deducted in the year of accrual. Thanks 
to this regulation, such investments must no longer be under-
taken in a staggered fashion. 

The amended self-regulation directives of the Swiss Bankers 
Association on mortgage financing also came into effect on 1 
January 2020. The Swiss Financial Market Supervisory Au-
thority (FINMA) recognises these as a minimum standard. 
The directives tighten lending and amortisation requirements 
for mortgage loans on investment properties. The amend-
ments do not apply to buy-to-let investors. However, FINMA 
recommends that banks voluntarily also apply the new regu-
lations to the financing of such properties. The long-awaited, 
new statute of limitations also came into force at the start of 
2020. A central element of the revision is the doubling of the 
absolute limitation period for personal injury from 10 to 20 
years. This means compensation for victims with long-term 
damage, such as those harmed by asbestos. 

There are also a number of additional dates and affairs of in-
terest to the real estate sector in 2020. Opening of the con-
sultation on the revision of building contract law in the Swiss 
Code of Obligations is planned for February. The revision will 
particularly strengthen the rights of developers. On 9 Febru-
ary 2020, the ‘More affordable apartments’ popular initiative 
from the Swiss Tenants’ Association will be put to a vote. In 
terms of the current discussion surrounding the abolition of 
the imputed rental value, it is still unclear whether mainte-
nance costs will remain deductible going forward. The federal 
law regarding the change in the system for residential proper-
ty tax is currently being drafted. Due to the political discus-
sion, it remains uncertain whether and in what form this will 
actually be passed.

Dr Sibylle Schnyder
Partner, CMS von Erlach Poncet

2019 was an exceptionally good year in terms of investment, 
producing impressive gains across all asset classes. Many indi-
ces reached all-time highs across the bond, equity and real es-
tate markets. The credit for this goes to the US Federal Re-
serve and the European Central Bank (ECB), who eased their 
monetary policy massively, offsetting the negative impacts of 
the trade war. Growth in international trade has come to a 
standstill and the industrial sector is on the brink of recession 
worldwide. The strong decrease in interest rates has boosted 
asset prices across the board.

While this is good news for investors, it is becoming an in-
creasing challenge for the Swiss National Bank (SNB), as it will 
have to maintain negative interest rates for much longer than 
originally intended. The Fed and ECB will also no doubt turn 
the screw further on interest rates. In the USA, trade tariffs 
are also becoming a burden outside of the industrial sector. In 
view of the forthcoming presidential election, Donald Trump 
will increase pressure on the central bank and demand fur-
ther support in terms of monetary policy. 

We expect the Fed to lower its key interest rate twice, or 
possibly three times, this year. Owing to the bleak economic 
outlook, the ECB will probably lower its deposit rate further, 
albeit modestly. We expect a reduction of just 0.1 percentage 
points to -0.6 per cent. This key interest rate cut from the 
ECB will likely be the last and will not materially weaken the 
euro. 

We therefore assume that the SNB will leave its key interest 
rate, which has now stood at -0.75 per cent for the last five 
years, unchanged and allow the franc to strengthen moder-
ately. However, it cannot be ruled out that the SNB will have 
to act further, particularly if the economic crisis worsens and 
upward pressure on the franc becomes excessive. Risks will 
hence remain concentrated on the downside. We expect the 
first increase in the key interest rate in mid-2021 at the earli-
est and for negative interest rates to persist until at least 
2022. Depending on how events unfold, we could even see 
negative interests continue until 2025 or beyond.

Dr Christoph Sax
Chief Economist, Migros Bank
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The key interest rate cuts by the US central bank (the Fed) 
and the European Central Bank (ECB) marked a change in 
direction and a further deferral of the anticipated rate hikes. 
While the Swiss National Bank (SNB) did not follow suit, 
holding its key interest rate at -0.75%, long-term interest 
rates in Switzerland have also come under massive pressure.

The real estate investment market reacted extremely sensi-
tively to these developments. The CSL Immobilien investor 
survey showed that expectations of rising interest rates were 
replaced with anticipation of a multi-year extension in the era 
of low interest rates in 2019. This impacted real estate inves-
tors’ willingness to pay and yield expectations in a variety of 
ways. For investors such as insurance companies and pension 
funds, who invest in a range of asset classes and are faced 
with yet lower or even negative yields on bonds as well as 
negative interest rates on liquid assets, the motto is ‘yield 
over risk-free’. This perspective makes real estate investments 
with low yields relatively attractive while pure real estate in-
vestors generally have to strive for higher yields. 

Despite the aforementioned interest rate situation, property 
prices rose less strongly than might have been expected. On 
the one hand, the inflationary effect of the interest rate cut 
was mitigated by increasing market risks outside of the cen-
tral locations. On the other hand, there no longer appears to 
be much upward room for manoeuvre when it comes to sale 
prices for property in prime locations.

The sustained pressure to invest met with a liquid transaction 
market in 2019, with a large number of disposals or high-value 
individual transactions. Many property owners used the mar-
ket situation to rebalance their portfolios or to realise profits 
on operational property for the benefit of their core busi-
ness. 

Furthermore, one third of investors surveyed made further 
increases in investment in development projects not least in 
order to achieve higher yields. Almost one third of investors 
made higher investments in their portfolios while the other 
two thirds maintained the previous year’s level of investment. 
Foreign investments also moved higher up the agenda of cer-
tain investors in order to bypass the strained Swiss market, 
achieve greater diversification and benefit from higher yields.

The majority of real estate investors surveyed expect further 
yield compression if the SNB lowers its key interest rate. 
However, the increased pressure to invest owing to contin-
ued reallocations from other asset classes into the real estate 
market is also likely to drive prices higher still in the medium 
term in some market segments.

On the income side, this trend is opposed with increasing 
challenges. Market risks such as vacancy rates and falling rent-
al levels in less sought-after locations, increasing regulation 
and the expected reduction in the reference interest rate are 
severely impacting investors’ income in the rental apartment 
segment. Consequently, the gap between the attractive and 
less sought-after real estate investments will widen further.

INVESTMENT MARKET 

INVESTMENT MARKET 
SWISS

International interest rate policy has produced a variety of 
reactions in terms of yield expectations in the short term. For 
2020, however, the vast majority of investors will be back to 
business as usual since they know how to navigate the low 
interest rate environment.

Patricia Reichelt
Head of Research & Market Analysis
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Thanks to the stable economic growth and modest increase 
in demand, office property gained in popularity with Swiss 
real estate investors in 2019. But there is also noticeably 
greater interest from foreign investors. Rare properties in 
central locations were in high demand owing to their high and 
secure cash flow. Investors with a long-term buy-and-hold 
strategy are increasingly withdrawing such properties from 
the market. Net initial yields on Class A office property cited 
in the CSL Immobilien investor survey (see Glossary, p. 30) 
hardened marginally by five basis points in 2019 to a historic 
low of 2.4%. For 2020, the majority of investors surveyed 
expect yields on Class A properties to remain stable. Class B 

office property shows a similar picture. The net initial yield 
here hardened by 10 basis points to 3.2%, with most inves-
tors also expecting yields in this category to remain stable in 
2020. On Class C office property, however, the net initial 
yield remained in line with the previous year at 4% in 2019. 
With increasing market risks outside of central locations, 
there is no consensus among investors for the current year, 
although the majority expect yields on Class C property to 
move sideways once again.

INVESTMENT MARKET 
COMMERCIAL PROPERTY

NET INITIAL YIELDS

Class A office

Class B office

Class C office

Source: CSL Immobilien AG. Investor survey

INVESTMENT MARKET

Interest rate decisions should have cuased yields to harden 
further. In the case of prime properties, however, we are 
close to a level where there is actually little furhter room 
for manoeuvre and the effects have been cancelled out in 
the other segments by increasing market risks. 

Annica Anna Pohl 
Head of Investment Property, Commercial,  

Property & Tenant Representation

2016 2017

3.50 % 3.45 % 

2018

3.30 % 

2019

3.20 % 

2020

2016 2017

4.50 % 4.40 % 

2018

4.00 % 

2019

4.00 % 

2020

2016 2017

2.50 % 2.45 % 

2018

2.45 % 

2019

2.40 % 

2020
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INVESTMENT MARKET 

INVESTMENT MARKET
RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY
The increasing market risks in the rental apartment segment 
reinforced the trend towards investing in urban locations in 
2019. Around one third of investors indicated that they in-
vested more in major cities. A further third invested more in 
the agglomerations, while only a few investors made greater 
investments in properties in small towns. In contrast, no in-
vestors stated that they had invested in rural areas. This is 
principally attributable to vacancy risks in view of the high lev-
el of new-build activity and the low demand in such areas. As 
a result of this trend, net initial yields on Class A residential 
property (see Glossary, p. 30) hardened marginally further by 
five basis points to 2.35%. There was a noticeably higher will-

ingness to pay in this segment among certain investors. Opin-
ions were divided in terms of yield projections for the current 
year. Half of those surveyed expect yields to remain stable, 
while one third believe yields will harden and the remainder 
expect them to soften. Yields on other categories of residen-
tial property show a clear picture. Net initial yields remained 
in line with the previous year without exception. It is note-
worthy that the range of investors’ willingness to pay widened 
further. Most investors expect yields to remain stable in 2020. 

NET INITIAL YIELDS

Class A residential 
building

Class B residential 
building

Class C residential 
building

Class D residential 
building

Source: CSL Immobilien AG. Investor survey

2016 2017

2.50 % 2.45 % 

2018

2.40 % 

2019

2.35 % 

2020

2016 2017

2.80 % 3.20 % 

2018

3.00 % 

2019

3.00 % 

2020

2016 2017

3.50 % 3.40 % 

2018

3.30 % 

2019

3.30 % 

2020

2016 2017

3.80 % 3.80 % 

2018

3.70 % 

2019

3.70 % 

2020



10  |  PROPERTY MARKET REPORT 2020

SWISS RESIDENTIAL MARKET
Vacancy rates, rents and sale prices Switzerland

The alarming growth in vacancy rates in many market areas in 
recent years slowed in 2019, as did construction activity. The 
nationwide vacancy rate rose only marginally from 1.62% to 
1.66%. Nevertheless, with markets in many regions falling out 
of balance, there is no ‘all-clear’ on the horizon. The highest 
vacancy rate was found in the Solothurn agglomeration with 
more than 3%, followed by Biel and Aarau with vacancy rates 
just below the 3% mark. In contrast, the extremely strained 
residential markets of the Zug, Geneva, Lausanne and Zurich 
agglomerations showed vacancy rates below 1%. These fig-
ures were also mirrored by the rental levels in the individual 
regions, although the changes were relatively small. This is 
attributable, inter alia, to opposing trends in the central sub-
markets and less attractive locations within the region, which 
balance each other out. The quality of the micro-location, 
particularly public transport links, remains the most impor-
tant factor for tenants when deciding on their preferred loca-
tion. In view of the low interest rates, demand for owner-oc-

cupier property remains high, with sale prices rising once 
again in 2019. Due to restrictive mortgage lending and high 
prices, however, buying has become unaffordable for large 
sections of the population. Properties with an attractive 
price-performance ratio and good transport links in particu-
lar are extremely rare. Sale prices are expected to rise fur-
ther nationwide in 2020 while, in the rental apartment seg-
ment, the gap between strengthening and weakening markets 
will widen further. In many locations, the increasing supply will 
severely impact rental levels. The reference interest rate is 
also expected to be cut this year, which will lower investors’ 
rental income nationwide. 

SWISS RESIDENTIAL MARKET

SWISS REAL ESTATE MARKET

Agglomeration Vacancy rate Net rents Sale prices

Price range Price range

CHF/m2 p. a. CHF/m2

Aarau 2.7 %  165 – 280 4,600 –  8,800

Baden-Brugg 2.0 %  170 – 310 5,000 –  9,500

Basel 1.2 %  180 – 320 4,500 – 10,600

Bern 1.3 %  170 – 315 4,300 –  9,300

Biel 2.8 %  155 – 250 3,700 –  7,900

Chur 1.5 %  160 – 300 4,200 –  9,300

Fribourg 1.9 %  160 – 305 4,300 –  7,600

Geneva 0.6 %  240 – 510 7,000 – 16,600

Lausanne 0.7 %  200 – 420 5,500 – 12,200

Lugano 2.3 %  165 – 340 4,400 – 12,500

Lucerne 1.4 %  180 – 340 5,700 – 11,400

Neuchâtel 1.8 %  155 – 300 4,400 –  8,200

Olten-Zofingen 4.0 %  150 – 250 3,700 –  7,400

Schaffhausen 2.3 %  145 – 250 4,100 –  8,000

Solothurn 3.2%  145 – 255  3,700 –  6,700

St. Gallen 2.3 %  145 – 275 3,800 –  8,500

Thun 0.9 %  180 – 275 4,700 –  9,500

Winterthur 0.8 %  185 – 335 5,500 –  9,900

Zug 0.5 %  230 – 430 7,100 – 15,100

Zurich 0.9 %  195 – 450  5,800 – 13,100
Population

1.0 – 1.5 million inhabitants
450,000 – 550,000 inhabitants
250,000 – 450,000 inhabitants
150,000 – 250,000 inhabitants
100,000 – 150,000 inhabitants
 50,000 – 100,000 inhabitants

Olten
Aarau

Baden

Chur

Basel

Fribourg

Biel

Schaffhausen

Solothurn St.Gallen

Thun

Zug

Geneva

Bern

Lausanne

Lucerne

Zurich

Neuchâtel

Lugano

Winterthur

Source: CSL Immobilien AG | Swiss Federal Statistical Office

   Change on previous year
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SWISS OFFICE MARKET
Available office space and rents Switzerland

Agglomeration Supply Rents

Price range Median

    m2 Change CHF/m2 p. a. CHF/m2 p. a.

Aarau 30,400 10 %  135 – 245 190 

Baden-Brugg 36,600 26 %  135 – 270 190 

Basel 112,000 0 %  140 – 320 220 

Bern 94,300 – 17 %  135 – 325 210 

Biel 15,200 36 %  115 – 200 150 

Chur 6,200 – 12 %  135 – 260 180 

Fribourg 13,300 – 20 %  150 – 260 190 

Geneva 446,400 8 %  215 – 575 355 

Lausanne 164,900 15 %  150 – 385 250 

Lugano 64,500 – 11 %  140 – 355 230 

Lucerne 50,800 56 %  135 – 380 210 

Neuchâtel 6,700 – 50 %  135 – 415 225 

Olten-Zofingen 20,400 – 10 %  125 – 215 160 

Schaffhausen 15,000 – 16 %  115 – 225 165 

Solothurn 9,800 34 %  130 – 245 165 

St. Gallen 46,600 28 %  140 – 280 190 

Thun 6,000 – 7 %  160 – 275 200 

Winterthur 30,900 – 30 %  155 – 305 215 

Zug 98,900 34 %  150 – 430 260 

Zurich 578,700 3 %  135 – 470 225 

Agglomerations 1,847,600 5 % 

The slight weakening of the economy also manifested itself in 
the office market in 2019. The stabilisation observable in the 
previous year with falling supply figures was offset with a 
fresh increase in available space. A total of approximately 
1.85 million m² of office space was available within six months 
in the Swiss agglomerations, representing an increase of 5% 
compared with the previous year. At first glance, there is a 
noticeable lack of any uniform trend in the Swiss office mar-
kets. While the supply in the two largest markets of Zurich 
and Geneva, as well as Basel, proved highly stable, other of-
fice locations showed stronger variation. The supply in Lu-
cerne and Zug grew significantly. In Zug, this almost exceed-
ed 100,000 m² in 2019, while the supply in Bern remained 
below this figure once again. There was also no consistent 
trend in terms of rental levels. In fact, there were significant 
fluctuations in different directions. This is particularly attrib-
utable to the increasing demand in urban centres such as 

Zurich and Basel. The sought-after districts of these cities 
shifted from being tenants’ markets to landlords’ markets 
during the course of 2019. In peripheral locations or those 
with lesser infrastructure, however, owners have been left 
standing. The economic situation and changing requirements 
of the modern working environment are having a particularly 
noticeable impact on these locations. Potential tenants are 
highly price sensitive in such locations and are still seeking the 
best possible infrastructure, including shopping amenities or 
additional services. With no upturn in the economy expect-
ed this year, the market situation can be expected to remain 
stable at best. Demand for central locations with good infra-
structure will increase further, not least owing to the dis-
course around sustainability.

SWISS OFFICE MARKET

SWISS  REAL ESTATE MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG | Swiss Federal Statistical Office

   Change on previous year

Office stock

5.1 – 10 million m2

3.1 –  5 million m2

1.1 –  3 million m2

0.5 –  1 million m2

Neuchâtel

Olten
Aarau

Baden

Chur

Basel

Fribourg

Biel

Schaffhausen

Solothurn St.Gallen

Thun

Winterthur

Zug

Geneva

Bern

Lausanne

Lugano

Lucerne

Zurich
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In Greater Zurich, office space available within six months 
totalled approximately 750,000 m² at the end of 2019. This 
significantly reduced the offer by 20%.. However, the individ-
ual submarkets show a disparity of trends. While the City of 
Zurich witnessed excellent absorption of available office 
space, the peripheral submarkets benefited from the mildly 
positive economic growth to a lesser degree. Successful let-
ting activity at the Circle and Glattpark contributed to a mod-
est decrease in the sustained large oversupply in central Glat-
tal. Nevertheless, the supply in this submarket in 2019 was 
almost equal to that for the whole of the City of Zurich. In the 
agglomeration submarkets, demand remained somewhat 
weak. In contrast, Zurich’s City submarket, Zurich West and 
Zug registered the highest demand once again. However, Zug 

also witnessed an increase in supply for the first time in 2019. 
Consequently, many small and medium-sized offices were not 
absorbed. It is becoming increasingly difficult to make a blan-
ket assessment of the various submarkets. The micro-loca-
tion and supplementary offerings of a rental property are 
now decisive. While the most important criteria for a City 
submarket location are essentially the address and accessibil-
ity via public transport, price is paramount outside of the ur-
ban centres. In addition, there must also be adequate parking 
and ideally co-working spaces or external meeting facilities as 
well as fitness and restaurant offerings. Dumping prices for 
space that does not meet the rising expectations of potential 
tenants are no longer a rarity.

SUPPLY OF OFFICE SPACE IN GREATER 
ZURICH

GREATER ZURICH OFFICE MARKET 

OFFICE MARKET 

Supply Year on 
year

Greater Zurich 753,945 m²  – 20 % 

   Change on previous year

Source: CSL Immobilien AG 

Baden
47,685 m²
65 % 

Furttal
24,690 m²
16 % 

Winterthur
31,180 m²
– 30 % 

Limmattal
44,640 m²
34 % 

Central Glatttal
182,865 m²
– 11 % 

Zurich Lowlands
21,620 m²
151 % 

City of Zurich
202,925 m²
– 31 % 

Pfannenstiel
10,445 m²
– 28 % 

Zimmerberg/Sihltal
22,990 m²
62 % 

Zurich Highlands
43,445 m²
146 % 

Rapperswil
4,335 m²
– 53 % 

Zug
98,980 m²
32 % 

Höfe
17,790 m²

8 % 
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RENTS BY MARKET AREA

The modest recovery, primarily in central locations, is also re-
flected in rental growth. While there remained few positive 
signs in the previous year, rents in the majority of submarkets 
resumed slow growth in 2019. In good locations, the increase 
in demand resulted in prime rents increasing for the most 
part. However, this belies the fact that, with few exceptions, 
the central office markets remain tenants’ markets. Incentives 
such as rent-free periods, break options and contributions to 
fit-out costs remain necessary for most lease agreements. 
The use of the numerous ground floor spaces in development 
projects in the agglomeration remains a particular challenge. 
These new spaces typically lack the necessary number of 

parking spaces to be attractive to tenants or their customers. 
Misjudgements of potential footfall or the requirements of 
commercial tenants in terms of accessibility or the ceiling 
height of the space at an early stage of planning can now 
scarcely be redeemed at the letting stage. Involving marketing 
specialists and in-depth analyses using modelling at the devel-
opment stage can reduce these market risks.

OFFICE MARKET

Rental range
CHF/m² p. a.

Median
CHF/m² p. a.

Prime rent
CHF/m² p. a.

Baden 135 – 275 195  375 

Furttal 130 – 235 170  355 

Höfe 145 – 315 205  480 

Limmattal 135 – 325 175  355 

Central Glatttal 130 – 315 205  420 

Pfannenstiel 130 – 395 270  445 

Rapperswil 130 – 445 215  470 

City of Zurich 200 – 550 360  940 

Winterthur 155 – 300 215  430 

Zimmerberg / Sihltal 135 – 250 200  370 

Zurich Highlands 110 – 245 175  310 

Zurich Lowlands 125 – 245 215  280 

Zug 150 – 435 265  580 

The noticeable increase in demand in central locations and 
media reports belie the fact that owners still have to make 
significant concessions on the majority of lettings.

Claudia Zinno
 Client Manager, Commercial Property

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year
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OFFICE MARKET

SUPPLY OF OFFICE SPACE
CITY OF ZURICH

After 2018 brought the first positive signs in the Zurich office 
market since the financial crisis, the market recovered com-
pletely in 2019, primarily in central locations. For the first time 
in more than a decade, the City submarket is once again a 
landlords’ market. This is impressively demonstrated by the 
reduction in available supply. While the supply across the en-
tire city fell by 31%, availability in the CBD dropped by 62%. 
Large office space above 1,000 m² that fulfils the require-
ments of flexible working environments has become particu-
larly scarce. Owners who have refurbished or even redevel-
oped their properties were particular beneficiaries of this 
situation. The increase in demand also meant that the prime 
rent from the previous year was significantly exceeded. The 
disparity in standards of fit-out and additional services are 

making price comparisons for interested parties as well as 
precise analyses increasingly difficult. Furthermore, the 
boundaries between the traditional supply and that of 
co-working/shared office providers are becoming increasingly 
blurred. The market share of such office operators is growing 
constantly and these have become a major source of demand 
in the office market. While the business services sector is 
seeking more and more space in the CBD, the information 
and communication sector generated the highest demand 
throughout the entire City of Zurich in 2019 thanks to ongo-
ing digitisation. This benefited already sought-after districts 
such as Zurich West as well as micro-locations with good in-
frastructure in the city. 

CITY OF ZURICH OFFICE MARKET

Supply Year on 
year

City of Zurich 202,900 m2 – 31 % 

CBD 53,500 m2 – 62 % 

   Change on previous year

Source: CSL Immobilien AG 

Zurich West
33,755 m²
98 % 

Industrial quarter
990 m²

– 41 % 

Oerlikon
55,280 m²

3 % 

Oberstrass/Unterstrass
8,705 m²
40 % 

Rest of the City
16,030 m²
164 % 

Zurich South
5,385 m²
131 % 

Stauffacher
10,015 m²
– 20 % 

Wiedikon/Sihlfeld
2,280 m²
– 85 % 

Wiedikon/Binz
1,605 m²
– 89 % 

Enge
17,955 m²
– 38 %  Seefeld

14,840 m²
– 8 % 

City Centre
20,730 m²
– 79 % 

Altstetten
16,900 m²
– 48 % 

CBD
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OFFICE MARKET

RENTS BY MARKET AREA

Rental range
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Prime rent
CHF/m2 p. a.

Altstetten 155 – 330 215  430 

Enge 280 – 605 460  850 

City Centre 395 – 600 520  940 

Industrial quarter 295 – 460 405  470 

Oberstrass / Unterstrass 245 – 450 355  565 

Oerlikon 195 – 350 290  435 

Seefeld 320 – 545 425  695 

Stauffacher 205 – 495 320  520 

Wiedikon / Binz 210 – 310 245  415 

Wiedikon / Sihlfeld 180 – 305 210  390 

Zurich South 235 – 520 285  450 

Zurich West 205 – 435 295  590 

Rest of the city 190 – 445 310  495 

CBD 305 – 590 485  940 

City of Zurich 200 – 550 360  940 

A central location in the City submarket, or at least access to 
the suburban rail network, remain the most important crite-
ria when leasing new space. Owing to demand pressure, 
owners are proving less and less willing to grant larger conces-
sions to potential tenants when proposing lease terms. This 
applies to both traditional incentives, such as rent-free peri-
ods, as well as the granting of exclusivity during rental negoti-
ations. Tenants are feeling this pressure and are being forced 
to obtain internal decisions faster. Where they are not in a 

position to do this, they run the risk of coming off second best 
in competition with other bidders. Owners of well-posi-
tioned, fitted-out property have a particularly strong negoti-
ating position. In keeping with other market segments, older 
properties with inadequate infrastructure are being left be-
hind. We expect these trends to intensify further in 2020.

The CBD is enjoying a renaissance. The City submarket has shifted 
to a landlords’ market where owners of large space can pick and 
choose their tenants. 

Andrea Bülow
Client Manager, Investment and Commercial Property

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year



16  |  PROPERTY MARKET REPORT 2020

SUPPLY OF OFFICE SPACE 
IN GREATER BASEL

RENTS BY MARKET AREA 

Once again, the office markets in both Greater Basel and the 
City of Basel impressed with their stable performance. The 
supply available within six months in 2019 remained in line 
with the previous year’s level. Demand for office space in the 
City submarket remained high, particularly around the SBB 
train station. Conversely, in keeping with the nationwide 
trend, letting space in peripheral locations remains challeng-
ing. There are opportunities in terms of offices combined 

with specific laboratory space. Owing to the strong demand 
from the pharmaceutical, biotech and research and develop-
ment sectors, such rental properties remain rare commodi-
ties. The strained market is not expected to witness any relief 
until the occupation of the Roche Tower 2 in 2022 or, in the 
medium term, from additional new-build projects in develop-
ment zones.

   Change on previous year

BASEL OFFICE MARKET

Rental range
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Prime rent
CHF/m2 p. a.

Market area

Basel City Centre 165 – 400 245  520 

Basel West / St. Johann 180 – 260 230  290 

Lesser Basel 155 – 320 235  410 

Region

Eastern Region 130 – 245 180  375 

Southern Region 130 – 220 175  320 

Western Region 140 – 270 220  415 

City of Basel 160 – 350 240  520 

Greater Basel 145 – 320 220  520 

OFFICE MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG 

Supply Year on 
year

Greater Basel 102,395 m2  0 % 

City Basel 63,940 m2 – 1 % 

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year

Lesser Basel
24,795 m²
– 9 % 

Southern Region
11,445 m²
– 6 % 

Eastern Region
10,955 m²
– 33 % 

Basel West/ 
St. Johann
3,945 m²
43 % 

Basel City 
Centre

35,200 m²
1 % 

Western Region
16,050 m²
74 % 
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SUPPLY OF OFFICE SPACE IN  
GREATER BERN

RENTS BY MARKET AREA

The office market in Greater Bern proved stable once again 
in 2019. The supply available within six months declined mod-
erately by 6%. In the City of Bern, the supply fell by as much 
as one third, not least owing to conversions of existing office 
space. In the highly sought-after Inner City submarket, it was 
sometimes difficult for those seeking office space to find suit-
able options. Conversely, demand was somewhat subdued in 

the agglomeration, which was reflected in stagnating rents. 
The highest demand in 2019 came from the IT/communica-
tions sector and educational institutions, but there was no 
sustainable additional demand. In view of various public-sec-
tor relocations planned for 2020, an increasing amount of 
space is likely to become available on the market.

   Change on previous year

BERN OFFICE MARKET

OFFICE MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG

Supply Year on 
year

Greater Bern 86,275 m2 – 6 % 

City of Bern 52,280 m2 – 33 % 

Rental range
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Prime rent
CHF/m2 p. a.

Market area

Inner City 225 – 380 290  620 

Breitenrain / Wankdorf 155 – 330 215  355 

Bümpliz 115 – 205 145  225 

Kirchenfeld / Schosshalde 200 – 440 295  445 

Länggasse / Felsenau 155 – 325 245  370 

Mattenhof / Weissenbühl 165 – 300 210  380 

Region

Belp 140 – 210 175  220 

Muri / Gümligen 155 – 255 195  430 

Zollikofen / Ittigen / Ostermundigen 125 – 220 160  245 

City of Bern 145 – 340 235  620 

Greater Bern 145 – 330 215  620 

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year

Länggasse/ 
Felsenau

960 m²
– 20 % 

Breitenrain/ 
Wankdorf
5,870 m²
– 51 % 

Kirchenfeld/
Schosshalde

18,850 m²
– 36 % 

Inner City
9,620 m²
19 % 

Zollikofen/Ittigen/
Ostermundigen

23,070 m²
236 % 

Muri/
Gümligen
9,610 m²
4 % 

Mattenhof/
Weissenbühl

10,705 m²
– 41 % 

Bümpliz
6,275 m²
– 29 % 

Belp
1,165 m²
– 38 % 
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GENEVA OFFICE MARKET
Contrary to the nationwide trend, the office market in the 
City of Geneva registered a significant 29% increase in supply 
in 2019. The structural change in the financial sector had an 
impact that cannot be offset by the impetus from the adopt-
ed business tax reform for the time being. Nevertheless, 
Greater Geneva remained almost stable with a 6% increase 
in supply. The excess supply accumulated over several years 
impacted rents, with significant declines in rental levels overall 

during 2019. Conversely, some individual submarkets showed 
opposing trends. The Leman Express, which commenced op-
erations at the end of 2019, is likely to produce a noticeable 
change in the quality of locations, with peripheral locations 
such as Pont-Rouge particularly benefiting. In view of the con-
tinued construction activity, we do not expect any reduction 
in the oversupply for the time being.

SUPPLY OF OFFICE SPACE 
GREATER GENEVA

OFFICE MARKET

RENTS BY MARKET AREA

Rental range
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Prime rent
CHF/m2 p. a.

Market area

CBD 285 – 650 520  925 

Right Bank 270 – 565 350  790 

Left Bank 285 – 640 465  925 

Region

Chêne / Thônex 215 – 395 315  425 

Airport 250 – 480 395  495 

Meyrin / Vernier 170 – 425 270  510 

Onex / Lancy / Carouge 195 – 475 305  530 

Plan-les-Ouates 225 – 415 300  460 

City of Geneva 275 – 620 425  925 

Greater Geneva 245 – 600 380  925 

Supply Year on 
year

Greater Geneva 393,615 m2 6 %  

City of Geneva 211,565 m2 29 % 

   Change on previous year

Source: CSL Immobilien AG 

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year

Right Bank
97,145 m²
14 % 

Left Bank
114,420 m²

15 % Onex/Lancy/Carouge
64,005 m²
143 % 

Meyrin/Vernier
40,775 m²
– 21 % 

Airport
54,865 m²
– 4 % 

Chêne/Thônex
2,010 m²
– 91 % 

Plan-les-Ouates
20,390 m²
– 59 % 

CBD
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The strained office market in the City of Lausanne enjoyed 
modest relief in 2019. The supply increased by 23% compared 
with the previous year, but availability in the CBD remained 
particularly scarce. In the agglomeration, the office market 
registered high levels of construction activity.  Demand re-
mained subdued, however, which is also reflected in rental 
levels. While rents in urban locations rose, the agglomeration 
witnessed falling rental levels for the most part. The contrast 

in trends between properties with good infrastructure that 
are consequently sought after and office properties in periph-
eral locations is likely to intensify over the coming years, which 
is partly explained by forthcoming investments in public 
transport and various major development projects such as La 
Rasude. These are likely to relieve the strain in the city’s office 
market in the medium term.

SUPPLY OF OFFICE SPACE 
GREATER LAUSANNE

LAUSANNE OFFICE MARKET

OFFICE MARKET

Supply Year on 
year

Greater Lausanne 122,635 m2 12 % 

City of Lausanne 54,090 m2 23 % 

   Change on previous year

Source: CSL Immobilien AG

RENTS BY MARKET AREA

Rental range
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Prime rent
CHF/m2 p. a.

Market area

CBD 195 – 440 330  655 

City of Lausanne 185 – 405 300  655 

Region

Lausanne North 110 – 260 180  310 

Lausanne East 160 – 335 295  380 

Lausanne West 150 – 340 210  445 

City of Lausanne 185 – 405 300  655 

Greater Lausanne 155 – 390 260  655 

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year

Lausanne North
9,120 m²
22 % 

Lausanne East
24,680 m²
219 % City of Lausanne

54,090 m²
23 % 

Lausanne West
34,745 m²
– 31 % 

CBD

East
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GREATER ZURICH RESIDENTIAL MARKET

AVERAGE RENTS  
AND SALE PRICES 
GREATER ZURICH

The residential market in Greater Zurich enjoyed modest 
positive growth in 2019 compared with the previous year. Va-
cancy rates fell or remained stable in the majority of submar-
kets while other areas showed opposing trends. In some re-
gions, such as Freiamt or Brugg/Zurzach, the market remained 
out of balance with vacancy rates significantly above 2%. 
Rental levels also showed a disparity of trends. In dynamic 
submarkets, such as the City of Zurich, Zug and Glatttal, 
rents rose appreciably once again owing to the high demand. 
Well-positioned new-build projects are being absorbed. 
However, the marketing costs and incentives necessary for 
potential tenants increased significantly overall in 2019. In ad-
dition to the market risks, the consistently increasing de-
mands of occupiers are also a major factor, particularly with 
regard to the appearance of a rental property. New-build 
apartments are at an advantage in this respect. However, 
upon re-letting, even an apartment just a few years old has 
used up this benefit. This is a reflection of both tenants’ low-
er willingness to pay and greater willingness to move. In a 
non-representative survey by CSL Immobilien, tenants of rel-
atively new existing property indicated that, after the rent, 
the appearance of an apartment would be the second most 

likely reason to move. This places greater demands on own-
ers when it comes to successful re-letting. Ongoing mainte-
nance works must be carried out significantly earlier than 
previously and older properties must be repositioned 
promptly, even if such investment does not produce increas-
es in rent. Should the reference interest rate be lowered in 
2020 as expected, this is likely to result in a severe decline in 
rental income. Furthermore, it is also apparent that tenants 
are becoming increasingly aware of their rights and are in-
creasingly asserting them. Tenant-friendly political develop-
ments in the cities and increasing regulation will also pose 
challenges for owners in 2020. These will have to factor in 
higher costs alongside stagnating rents going forward, wheth-
er on new developments or managing existing properties. In 
fact, owners are already noticeably sensitised to this situation. 
Rents are often no longer set at the upper limit and develop-
ments are being analysed in greater depth in advance.

RESIDENTIAL MARKET 

Source: CSL Immobilien AG 

Schaffhausen
180.–

5,340.–

Brugg/
Zurzach

195.–
5,400.–

Baden
215.–

6,600.–

Mutschellen
205.–

6,770.–

Limmattal
255.–

9,080.–

Zurich Lowlands
225.–

6,950.–

Weinland
210.–

6,360.–

Winterthur
235.–

7,130.–

Zurich Highlands
230.–

7,210.–

Zug
290.–

10,960.–

Glatttal/Furttal
260.–

8,280.–

City of Zurich
370.–

13,090.–

Knonaueramt
230.–

8,040.–

Pfannenstiel
280.–

10,700.–

Zimmerberg
270.–

10,800.–

Einsiedeln
205.–

6,820.–

Linthgebiet
215.–

6,460.–

Freiamt
190.–

5,890.–

Höfe/March
255.–

8,090.–
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RENTS BY MARKET AREA

RES IDENTIAL  MARKET

In the owner-occupier market, the low interest rate policy is 
clearly manifesting itself in attractive mortgage rates and cor-
respondingly high demand. Sale prices rose significantly once 
again in most submarkets in 2019. However, this has pro-
duced a situation, particularly in Greater Zurich, where the 

high price levels and strict mortgage lending by the banks 
mean ownership is no longer attainable for the majority of 
the population.  Precise positioning with pricing appropriate 
for the market will remain indispensable for successful sales in 
all price segments in 2020. 

The younger target audience in particular is increasingly attentive 
to the internal and external appearance of their home and shows a 
high willingness to move. Owners must therefore invest in their 
properties just a few years after initial letting to ensure that they 
remain competitive. 

Stefanie Bigler
Head of Residential Marketing 

Regions Net rent 
CHF/m² p. a.

Median
CHF/m² p. a.

Vacancy rate
Quote in %

Ad duration
in days

Baden 170 – 305 215  1.9  36 

Brugg / Zurzach 145 – 265 195  2.7  46 

Einsiedeln 160 – 270 205  1.8  35 

Freiamt 150 – 260 190  2.9  43 

Glatttal / Furttal 200 – 360 260  0.8  23 

Höfe / March 190 – 385 255  1.5  33 

Knonaueramt 175 – 295 230  1.7  32 

Limmattal 205 – 345 255  1.1  27 

Linthgebiet 155 – 295 215  2.2  36 

Mutschellen 165 – 270 205  2.5  40 

Pfannenstiel 210 – 400 280  1.9  31 

Schaffhausen 135 – 245 180  2.6  50 

City of Zurich 250 – 735 370  0.1  15 

Weinland 150 – 275 210  1.4  38 

Winterthur 180 – 320 235  0.9  25 

Zimmerberg 210 – 405 270  0.7  22 

Zug 220 – 445 290  0.4  15 

Zurich Highlands 175 – 305 230  1.9  30 

Zurich Lowlands 175 – 295 225  1.4  31 

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year
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RES IDENTIAL  MARKET

The financing of property is a challenge for a growing
number of potential buyers. There is great price 
sensitivity here. At extremely sought-after locations, 
the buyers are still willing to pay high prices.

Giuliana De Rinaldis
Head of Marketing

Regions Sale price 
CHF/m²

Median
CHF/m²

Ad duration
in days

Baden 4,910 –  9,280 6,600  50 

Brugg / Zurzach 3,830 –  7,410 5,400  61 

Einsiedeln 4,370 –  9,460 6,820  61 

Freiamt 4,380 –  7,820 5,890  55 

Glatttal / Furttal 6,380 – 10,680 8,280  47 

Höfe / March 5,930 – 13,880 8,090  66 

Knonaueramt 5,970 – 10,700 8,040  42 

Limmattal 6,440 – 12,500 9,080  47 

Linthgebiet 4,810 –  9,180 6,460  80 

Mutschellen 5,200 –  9,640 6,770  61 

Pfannenstiel 7,380 – 16,300 10,700  46 

Schaffhausen 3,570 –  7,470 5,340  60 

City of Zurich 9,310 – 18,350 13,090  32 

Weinland 4,690 –  8,360 6,360  52 

Winterthur 5,130 –  9,460 7,130  35 

Zimmerberg 7,350 – 15,370 10,800  52 

Zug 7,830 – 15,990 10,960  46 

Zurich Highlands 5,270 –  9,790 7,210  44 

Zurich Lowlands 5,170 –  9,240 6,950  51 

SALE PRICES BY MARKET AREA

GREATER ZURICH RESIDENTIAL MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG    Change on previous year
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Contrary to the trend in many other regions, the residential 
market in the City of Zurich remains hot. Rents rose in almost 
all city districts in 2019. The very good absorption of publicly 
available rental property underlines the high demand pres-
sure. The same applies to advertising durations, which fell in 
almost all market areas of the City of Zurich compared with 
the previous year. The majority of tenant changes are still tak-
ing place informally. As a result of these developments, the 

vacancy rate for apartments in the City of Zurich decreased 
significantly further from 0.2% to 0.14%, reflecting further in-
tensification of the housing shortage. There is similar scarcity 
in the owner-occupier market. The few properties offered 
for sale were priced around 10% higher than the previous 
year on average.

CITY OF ZURICH RESIDENTIAL MARKET

RESIDENTIAL MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG 

Net rent
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median 
CHF/m2 p. a.

Ad duration 
in days

Sale price
CHF/m2

Median 
CHF/m2

Ad duration 
in days

District 1, Town hall, Universities, Lindenhof, city 225 – 1,030 445  28  6,630 – 15,820 12,320   5 

District 2, Wollishofen, Leimbach, Enge 255 –  635 370  14  9,910 – 15,860 10,720  27 

District 3, Altwiedikon, Friesenberg, Sihlfeld 270 –  780 390  12  12,200 – 17,910 14,310  13 

District 4, Werd, Langstrasse, Hard 300 –  945 460  12  11,670 – 17,800 13,310  24 

District 5, Vocational school, Escher Wyss 280 –  785 395  13  13,830 – 21,330 17,150  47 

District 6, Oberstrass, Unterstrass 295 –  700 400  16  12,700 – 20,710 14,490  31 

District 7, Fluntern, Hottingen, Hirslanden, Witikon 265 –  610 385  19  11,210 – 19,980 14,080  42 

District 8, Seefeld, Mühlebach, Weinegg 320 –  725 460  20  14,190 – 19,230 16,230  61 

District 9, Albisrieden, Altstetten 260 –  660 340  12  9,780 – 16,340 11,480  27 

District 10, Höngg, Wipkingen 260 –  575 330  15  10,590 – 19,840 14,550  27 

District 11, Affoltern, Oerlikon, Seebach 230 –  685 310  15  7,340 – 15,810 10,940  32 

District 12, Saatlen, Schwamendingen Mitte, Hirzenbach 235 –  635 295  16  9,080 – 14,220 13,190  32 

RENTS AND SALE PRICES BY MARKET AREA

   Change on previous yearSource: CSL Immobilien AG 

AVERAGE RENTS 
AND SALE PRICES
CITY OF ZURICH

District 11
310.–

10,940.–

District 10
330.–
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District 5
395.–
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District 4
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District 9
340.–
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District 3
390.–

14,310.–

District 2
370.–

10,720.–

District 8
460.–
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District 7
385.–

14,080.–

District 1
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12,320.–

District 6
400.–

14,490.–

District 12
295.–

13,190.–



24  |  PROPERTY MARKET REPORT 2020

BASEL RESIDENTIAL MARKET

RENTS AND SALE PRICES BY MARKET AREA

AVERAGE RENTS 
AND SALE PRICES
BASEL

The strained residential market in the Basel region enjoyed 
modest relief in 2019. The vacancy rate rose from 1% to 1.2% 
in the agglomeration and from 0.7% to 1% in the city. Rents, 
however, moved sideways for the most part in both the City 
of Basel and the agglomeration. In Lesser Basel/Riehen, the 
ongoing enhancement of the market area was reflected in 
further increases in rents. In the owner-occupier market, sale 

prices increased in almost all regions in 2019, particularly in 
the City of Basel. The increase in sale prices was, however, 
moderate compared with the other major centres. Inner-city 
development zones such as Volta Nord, Dreispitz, Klybeck, 
Güterbahnhof Wolf and the Stücki site should lend further 
relief to the housing market in the medium term.

RES IDENTIAL  MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG

Net rent 
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Ad duration
in days

Sale price
CHF/m2

Median
CHF/m2

Ad duration
 in days

Basel City Centre 205 – 385 260  29  6,560 – 13,090 10,000  49 

Basel West / St. Johann 200 – 370 245  26  6,630 – 11,090 9,170  40 

Lesser Basel / Riehen 200 – 365 245  29  6,200 – 11,170 8,870  50 

Eastern Region 180 – 285 220  33  5,030 –  9,800 7,070  55 

Southern Region 190 – 285 225  45  5,910 – 11,420 8,340  61 

Western Region 200 – 300 240  42  6,610 – 11,650 8,770  59 

   Change on previous yearSource: CSL Immobilien AG 

Western Region
240.–

8,770.–

Southern Region
225.–

8,340.–

Eastern Region
220.–

7,070.–

Basel West/
St. Johann

245.–
9,170.–

Basel City 
Centre
260.–

10,000.–

Lesser Basel/
Riehen
245.–

8,870.–
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RENTS AND SALE PRICES BY MARKET AREA

The Bern residential market remains extremely stable. The 
vacancy rate rose only marginally in the agglomeration to 
1.3% and has remained stable in the City of Bern at around 
0.5% for several years. The strained situation in the city is 
manifesting itself in rising or at best stable rents while quoted 
rents in the surrounding municipalities are showing a modest-
ly downward trend. Owner-occupier property is rare in the 

City of Bern. This resulted in an average increase in sale pric-
es on the few available properties of almost 20% in 2019. 
Compared with other major centres, the owner-occupier 
market in the Bern region continues to stand out with attrac-
tive sale prices. Development zones in the city, such as Vier-
erfeld/Mittelfeld and Weyermannshaus West, will alleviate 
the housing market in the medium term.

BERN RESIDENTIAL MARKET

RESIDENTIAL MARKET

AVERAGE RENTS
AND SALE PRICES 
BERN

Source: CSL Immobilien AG

Net rent 
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Ad duration
in days

Sale price
CHF/m2

Median
CHF/m2

Ad duration
 in days

Bern North 175 – 270 210  33  5,800 –  9,320 7,490  53 

Breitenrain / Wankdorf 215 – 410 280  15  5,750 – 12,820 8,950  16 

Bümpliz / Oberbottigen 180 – 310 220  20  3,790 –  7,860 6,250  30 

Inner City 210 – 445 305  22  4,520 – 11,240 8,610  25 

Kirchenfeld / Schosshalde 200 – 355 260  20  4,250 – 12,370 8,170  41 

Länggasse / Felsenau 210 – 390 275  12  8,340 – 10,670 9,280  20 

Liebefeld / Köniz 175 – 295 225  27  4,330 – 10,000 7,050  36 

Mattenhof / Weissenbühl 200 – 360 255  16  6,480 – 11,080 8,260  35 

Muri / Ostermundigen / Gümligen 180 – 305 225  35  4,640 – 10,360 7,300  57 

   Change on previous yearSource: CSL Immobilien AG 

Bümpliz/Oberbottigen
220.–
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Liebefeld/Köniz
225.–

7,050.–
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AVERAGE RENTS 
AND SALE PRICES 
GENEVA

RENTS AND SALE PRICES BY MARKET AREA

The residential market in the Geneva region is still extremely 
strained. The vacancy rate in the city remains stable at 0.6%. 
In contrast with other major centres in Switzerland, the va-
cancy rate in the agglomeration is at the same level with no 
relief of the strain in the Geneva housing market in sight. In 
the owner-occupier segment, prices increased further in both 
the region and the City of Geneva in 2019. Rents in the city 
showed a modest upward trend in 2019 while rental levels in 

the agglomeration fell marginally. The local ‘LDTR’ legislation 
is inhibiting the redevelopment of existing property. Hence, 
only new development zones such as Praille Acacias Vernets 
(PAV) or infrastructural projects such as the ‘Léman Express’, 
which commenced operations in 2019, can alleviate the 
strained situation in the long term. 

GENEVA RESIDENTIAL MARKET

RESIDENTIAL MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG

Net rent 
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Ad duration  
in days

Sale price
CHF/m2

Median
CHF/m2

Ad duration
 in days

Chêne / Thônex 250 – 470 335  22  8,310 – 16,630 11,120  61 

Airport 285 – 480 350  23  7,360 – 14,090 11,460  44 

Geneva North-West 260 – 520 355  27  7,600 – 14,610 10,320  64 

Geneva East 245 – 595 400  28  9,720 – 21,830 13,970  87 

Geneva South 240 – 480 330  24  7,870 – 15,700 10,730  57 

Meyrin / Vernier / Satigny 230 – 420 310  23  7,510 – 12,000 9,300  52 

Onex / Lancy / Carouge 250 – 515 355  18  8,050 – 14,680 11,110  49 

Right Bank 290 – 600 395  17  8,490 – 18,140 11,800  59 

Left Bank 290 – 585 420  23  9,120 – 20,580 14,180  59 

   Change on previous yearSource: CSL Immobilien AG 
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AVERAGE RENTS 
AND SALE PRICES 
LAUSANNE

The residential market in Lausanne is still extremely strained. 
The vacancy rate in the region remained stable at the previ-
ous year’s level of 0.7% in 2019, while the vacancy rate in the 
city halved to 0.35%. Rents in the city stagnated, while those 
in the agglomeration rose modestly due to the growing num-
ber of new-build developments. Sale prices for owner-occu-
pier property rose more sharply in the Lausanne region than 
in other major centres owing to strong demand. Despite nu-

merous major projects in the City of Lausanne and surround-
ing municipalities, we do not expect any noticeable relief of 
the strain in the market over the coming years. The prospect 
of improved public transport, including links to Geneva via 
the Léman Express in 2030, is likely to cause a further in-
crease in demand pressure.

LAUSANNE RESIDENTIAL MARKET

RESIDENTIAL MARKET

Source: CSL Immobilien AG

RENTS AND SALE PRICES BY MARKET AREA

Net rent 
CHF/m2 p. a.

Median
CHF/m2 p. a.

Ad duration  
in days

Sale price
CHF/m2

Median
CHF/m2

Ad duration
 in days

Lausanne North 205 – 360 275  27  5,910 – 10,430 8,000  53 

Lausanne East 210 – 430 295  30  6,730 – 13,960 9,940  55 

Lausanne West 220 – 445 300  25  7,050 – 11,920 8,900  55 

City of Lausanne 215 – 445 300  22  7,540 – 12,980 9,350  46 

   Change on previous yearSource: CSL Immobilien AG 
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Visit our website on the propertry market:

www.csl-immobilienmarkt.ch

Here you will find the latest figures from the residential, office and investment market  
as well as interactive tools. You can also download our digital property market report when you are on the move.
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GLOSSARY

METHOD
Raw data collected by Meta-Sys AG, processed and analysed by 
CSL Immobilien AG and verified and substantiated via representati-
ve samples. The effective date for assessing supply levels is 1 No-
vember 2019.

The investor survey comprised 35 personal interviews as well as on-
line questionnaires and additional enquiries with promoters of tra-
de and industry and regions.

Data from third-party providers: statistical offices of the cantons of 
Zurich, Basel-Land, Basel-Stadt, Bern, Geneva and Vaud as well as 
the City of Zurich and the Federal Statistical Office.

The text commentary is also based upon internal enquiries and the 
experiences of the staff of CSL Immobilien AG.

Owing to methodological and geographical adjustments, the figures 
in the present report are not entirely comparable with those in the 
2019 Property Market Report. Year-on-year comparisons in this re-
port are based upon new calculations of the previous year’s figures.

INVESTMENT MARKET DEFINITIONS
Class A office property: 
Major city, CBD, airport/main train station within 15 mins, prestigious 
office address, fully let, rent appropriate for the market, minimum 
5-year lease term, investment volume approx. CHF 60 million. 

Class B office property: 
Major city, airport/main train station within 30 mins, B location, ful-
ly let, rent appropriate for the market, minimum 5-year lease term, 
investment volume approx. CHF 25 million.

Class C office property: 
Economically strong agglomeration, airport/main train station wit-
hin 60 mins, locally known address, fully let, rent appropriate for the 
market, minimum 5-year lease term, investment volume approx. 
CHF 15 million.

Class A residential building:
Good district of a major city, fully let, condition as new, investment 
volume approx. CHF 15 million.

Class B residential building:
Larger localities or regional centres (e.g. Aarau), fully let, good con-
dition, investment volume approx. CHF 18 million.

Class C residential building:
Rural areas in economically strong agglomerations (e.g. Zurich High-
lands), fully let, good condition, investment volume approx. CHF 12 
million.

Class D residential building:
Rural areas (e.g. Glarus, Uri), fully let, older property, investment volu-
me approx. CHF 8 million.

OFFICE AND RESIDENTIAL MARKET DEFINITIONS
Advertising duration:
Median number of days for which a property was online. 

Agglomeration, region: 
Geographical definition according to the Federal Statistical Office (ag-
glomeration, MS region).

Average rents and sale prices:
The word ‘average’ is used synonymously with ‘median’. ‘Median 
rents and sale prices’ would be statistically correct.

Greater (e.g. Zurich):
All market areas relevant for the office market and residential mar-
ket, defined by CSL Immobilien AG. Revised and expanded for 
2019. 

Market areas, CBD:
Geographical definition of market areas and the CBD (Central Bu-
siness Districts) in the office market by CSL Immobilien AG.

Net initial yield:
Net income (rental income minus loss of rent, owner’s operating 
costs and maintenance costs) as a percentage of the transaction 
price. Based upon SIA D 0213.

No information:
No information owing to an insufficient number of properties du-
ring the period analysed.

Office market stock:
Calculated using the number of office employees based upon the 
office employee ratio according to sectors produced by Dr Monika 
Dobberstein. Assumption: 20 m² per office employee.

Ownershiop rate:
Figures for the MS regions for 2017 according to the Federal Statisti-
cal Office.

Prime rent:
98th percentile of the rental range / completed lettings available.

Rental range:
Spectrum of rents, or the 0.1 and 0.9 quantile.

Rents:
Net rents as quoted in the market. Office market rents comprise a 
variety of fit-out standards. 

Residential market vacancy rate:
Figures according to the Federal Statistical Office as of 1 June 2019.

Supply: 
Office space on the market and available within six months.

Year on year, supply of office space:
Percentage change in the absolute supply from 2018 to 2019.
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